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On April 7, 2025, the Government of Alberta tabled Bill 49: Public Safety and Emergency Services Statutes
Amendment Act, 2025
(https://docs.assembly.ab.ca/LADDAR_files/docs/bills/bill/legislature_31/session_1/20230530_bill-049.pdf).
This Bill proposes changes to many different pieces of legislation – notable to members are changes to the
Police Act (https://aapg.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/police-act.pdf) and the Emergency Management
Act (https://kings-printer.alberta.ca/1266.cfm?page=E06P8.cfm&leg_type=Acts&isbncln=9780779847808)
(EMA).

Bill 49 allows for the Government of Alberta to take significant steps to move forward with the creation of an
independent agency police service (IAPS). If the IAPS is ultimately formed, municipalities will have the option of
receiving policing services directly from the IAPS instead of through the RCMP or other means currently
outlined in the Police Act. There is little clarity currently available on the logistics of these changes.

In regard to the EMA, Bill 49 updates the definition of “emergency” to make it clear that emergencies are sudden
and temporary events. Changes also allow for greater provincial government involvement in emergency
management at the local level.

In response to these amendments, the RMA has created a resource (https://rmalberta.com/wp-
content/uploads/2025/05/Bill-49-Member-Resource.pdf) to help members better understand these changes
and advocate for answers to pertinent questions that will affect communities.

RMA will continue to monitor the progress of Bill 49 and will share updates with members, including responses
to questions RMA has posed to the Minister, to keep members fully informed on how the proposed changes may
affect municipalities going forward.
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